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Prague, 23rd August 1883
My dear Mr. Sander,

Yesterday I received the £150 from Rothschild; therefore I am going to pay £50 into the account of Hübsch, which leaves £100 or 2000 marks for you to dispose of as you wish. There are still £225 outstanding from Antoine. If you like, I can invest them for Hübsch, too. As you may remember, there were orchids missing to the amount of £3.10 and they were supposed to be packed into the crate. But since they were already packed, they were forgotten and I did not remember to look in my things the next day. Of course, they were claimed for. It would be a good idea if you were to send from my address two good plants of Laelia purpurata, so that we don’t not lose this customer.
I would prefer it if you were to draw 2000 marks instead of £, there is always an exchange loss, which would come out of my pocket.

I just received a post card telling me that I left a saw, wrapped in newspaper, in the offices of Mekkert.
It is a good thing that you have not accepted Bergren, Riemann and Hennis are better, I don’t know Osmers…

I received a stupid letter from Pehaczek today, dated 17th July from Guatemala. He says he has been ill for 20 days with yellow fever ? that he has recovered pretty well and as soon as he is able to sit on a horse, he will travel further to look for Lycaste skinneri ?? He believes that there are many forests in Guatemala where nobody has collected before. His letter says nothing about Oncidium splendidum. It is a pity that he is spending all this time and money in Guatemala.
Should you need a very good assistant this autumn or next spring, I would recommend Suhanek. He was with van Houtten who told me that they have never had a better and energetic man. He also worked in Ferriere with Rothschild where he fell ill and returned home. But he wants to go back to England. Of course, this is not urgent and I am writing to you just in case there is an opportunity.

The Laelia elegans did not fetch anywhere near as much as you had hoped, but I believe you only brought about half to the auction.

I hope that Klaboch is already with you. I enclose a letter from my cousin. I wonder where he will want to go ? perhaps Peru would be best. 
Kind regards,
B Roezl

Translated by: Maren Talbot
Page 1 of 1
29/10/2003 14:03

